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Dear Member Organisations of Deafness Forum Australia,
As we approach the Board member election at this year's Annual General Meeting in November (date to be announced), the Board invites our member organisations to nominate qualified individuals they believe can contribute energy and wisdom to our stewardship and strategic direction.
Due date: Thursday 17 October 2024 (cob).
Our aim is to ensure a diverse composition that reflects our community's needs. The Board seeks candidates who can contribute actively to our work, bring different perspectives, and possess skills in one or more of the priority areas - financial management, advocacy, marketing, communications, and legal expertise. We particularly value candidates with lived experience to ensure our leadership reflects the community we serve.
Our strategic goals are:
· Raise awareness and inclusion: Promote understanding and inclusion for those who are deaf or hard of hearing.
· Prevent hearing loss: Advocate for measures to prevent hearing loss across all age groups.
· Improve identification and management: Enhance the early detection and management of hearing issues.
· Close the gap: Focus on improving ear and hearing health for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities.
Board members are entrusted with numerous responsibilities, including ensuring legal and regulatory compliance, strategic leadership, reputation protection, and demonstrating a commitment to our cause. Prospective members should be prepared for a workload averaging 10 hours per month, participating in regular board meetings, serving on committees, and representing the Board at various events.
Our Board meets 3-4 times per year. All Board members travel interstate twice a year for in-person Board meetings and member engagement (expenses paid).
Current Need
We are seeking your nomination for any of the following nominees: Deaf, Hearing Impaired, Ear Disorders, Parent of someone who is Deaf or hard-of-hearing, Deafblind Consumer, or a Service provider nominee.
Find Out More About Being a Board Member
For more information on what it entails to be a board member at Deafness Forum Australia and to ensure compliance with governance standards, please consult the Australian Charities and Not-for-profits Commission website. 
How to Apply
Please submit your written nomination by Thursday 17 October 2024 (cob).
The attached documents outline detailed role descriptions and the nomination process
 Application guidelines
 Role description for a Board Director
 Nomination form
This invitation is extended to all organisations that are current members of Deafness Forum Australia. We strongly encourage anyone interested in shaping the future of Deafness Forum Australia to reach out for a discussion about the role. Please get in touch with our Chair [chair@deafnessforum.org.au] or the CEO to arrange a conversation.
Nominations cannot be accepted after Thursday 17 October 2024 (cob).

Best wishes
Steve Williamson
CEO & Company Secretary
steve.williamson@deafnessforum.org.au
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